August 2, 2018

BONANZA KENNEL CLUB

*****Next Meeting Notice*****

August 7, 2018

Fuji Park



Lexine Thompson

Editor, Recording Secretary

WEI

President's Message

(775) 887-8822

P.O. Box 1871

Carson City, NV 89702

www.bonanzakc.com

It's been hectic here the past month - to say the least! It started out with a rumor one of our judges was going to not be able to judge for us. That rumor turned out to be true when I received a letter from AKC telling us we had to find a new judge. The rush was on to find someone and get approval from AKC prior to the premium deadline - which was looming. We were already proofing the premium when we got the word from AKC. After some quick work, a replacement judge was found. Getting things approved by AKC was a three-ring circus. We finally got it done, though, and got the premium to MB-F. It will be out soon!

To top everything off, I'm in the middle of being displaced by my landlord for a week while they replace a very old elevator. There's a good chance I won't be at the August meeting due to this. It's going to be a week that I'm out on a limb without access to my home.

I was in touch with Gail a few days ago. She is improving day by day. We miss you Gail! I spoke to Bob N. a couple days ago. He's sounding much better! Lynn's husband is hanging in there but they still need our prayers. We want to extend our condolences to Elaine B. on the loss of her father. Life has been tough for so many recently.

The August 6 meeting will be at the Community Center, NOT at Fuji Park like I told a couple of you! At the meeting, Bob & Ann will have more discussion regarding stewarding and hopefully there will be a stewarding demo. It will include a Q&A period. Rick Berger will be offering a stewarding class soon. Hopefully it can be scheduled at the meeting on Tuesday.

Maybe I'll get to see you next week ...

Candy



BONANZA KENNEL CLUB

General Meeting Minutes

July 7, 2018



Meeting was called to order by President Candy Roper at 1:30 p.m.

In attendance: President Candy Roper, Vice President Sieg Goepner, Treasurer/Recording Secretary Lexine Thompson, Board Member Bob Kinney, club members JB Thompson, Carolyn Goepner, Ann Kinney, Nancy Hurwitz

Visitors: Joyce Rover, Branson Siqueiros

Motion made by Carolyn Goepner to accept the minutes as printed in the June 2018 newsletter and seconded by Nancy Hurwitz. Motion passed unanimously.

Secretary reports: None-Gail has been sick with pneumonia and will not be able to do anything for a couple of months.

Treasurer report

Lexine Thompson reported beginning balance was \$28,139.83. There was no income and expenses were \$100.00 for the Railroad Museum donation for Andrew Spieker, \$21.00 for 2017 income taxes, \$200.00 donation to TMDTC for assistance stewarding at the shows, and \$19.95 for website making the ending balance \$27,798.88.

Committees

Sunshine Committee: Carolyn sent cards to Bob Newman who has been sick and Elaine Bergenheier who lost her father. She will send card of support to Lynn McLellan as well as a condolence card to Suzanne Johnson's family. Bob is walking in a walker after a stay in the hospital and recovering from having his gall bladder removed.

Show committee: Candy is in contact with the Marriott to try to get a better price for the judges' accommodations. She is waiting for them to get back to her.

Candy's sister has a name of a potential caterer for the judges' food. Candy will give the information to Bob Kinney.

Carolyn will do breakfast ONLY if necessary. It would be coffee/muffins.

Yvonne Roscoe offered to do errands at the show i.e. judges' transportation, taking coffee/water to them etc. There is a woman from REMSA that will possibly do pooper/scooper duties.

Judges have been hired for next year for conformation but not obedience/rally yet.

Old Business: Sieg picked up the hinges for the trailer repair.

Unfinished Business: None





New Business: Six people showed up for the stewarding class. A couple from the class are interested in stewarding making the total six that are interested. There will be a stewarding class after the next meeting at the Community Center August 7th.

We had a nice BBQ and enjoyed visiting.

Motion made by Carolyn to adjourn meeting at 1:45 p.m.

Our Board:

President Candy Roper
Vice-President Sieg Goepner
Treasurer/Recording Secretary Lexine Thompson
Corresponding Secretary Gail Spieker

candocr@sbcglobal.net Home (775)882-4978 Cell (775)350-3163 sieggoepner @gmail.com tibbies@sbcglobal.net (775)287-3265 Tahogail@gmail.com

Board Members:

Elaine Oxborrow Bob Kinney mtnterv@charter.net rpkinney@hotmail.com

Local Dog Club Contacts:

Sierra Nevada Papillion Club
German Shepherd Dog Club of Reno
Northern Nevada Belgian Tervuren Dog Club
German Shorthaired Pointer Club
Truckee Meadows Dog Training Club
Sierra Rotweiler Owners
Sierra Nevada Border Collie Club

Respectfully submitted by:
Lexine Thompson
Editor, Treasurer/Recording Secretary

Carolyn Goepner gamblyn@gbis.com

Dee Lauffer wynottgsd@gmail.com

Shawn Peterson targhee_gsp@hotmail.com

Cindy Smullen runningdesire@aol.com

Nora Boisselle noraboisselle@sbcglobal.net

Roberta Martin romarot@gmail.com

Carla Popeney Herdnk9bc@aol.com



BRAGS:



Sharon White

It's time for a Bear Brag!! This papa dog was Best Veteran from the 10+ class at our GSD Specialty Show on June 23 - <u>Stevie D Collins</u> was a real trooper to set her 5-day old baby boy down and take a few go-arounds with her favorite old dog! We sure had a good time - thanks again to Ginny Altman who came all the way to judge in AK!



Elaine Bergenheier

Another GR 1 for Ryker in Carmel, CA last weekend,.... and I was there to see him go into BIS ring! He is such a joy to watch and I couldn't be more proud. Thank you to Judge Judy Harrington for this award! Expertly handled by <u>Joshua Hargis</u> and <u>Jean Gauchat-Hargis</u>- Thank you for loving my boy.



Thea Tsurumoto

well had a great time at Vallejo Fairgrounds - PASA/ASCA agility! great trial as usual PASA! wonderful friends and great courses by Judge Rick! Love his courses!

We had a slow start to agility on saturday - no Q's for Khezi and Tanko... Eli pulled out a couple of Q's. (I think he was channeling his inner Whisper - told me of on the weave poles when i corrected him - lol thought it was only Tanko who channeled his inner Whisper!!)

We had some great moments where they listened but we seemed to be "out of sink". it was one of those days like the movie "ground hog day" over and over and over... LOL my pups were begging for a new handler by the end of the day... no takers!! LOL it was like we had just started doing agility!! the only one who Q'd on Saturday was Eli. love this little boy! love all my pups!

on Sunday things seemed to turn around and get more in sink with the pups! Ms. Khezi got 3 Q's; and Tanko got 4 -Q's! Eli did great, wish we had videoed the last two Novice Jumpers runs! he did great! stepped up his game and ran my butt off!!! he listened, followed my queue's I had to be a better handler! didn't know we were up for HIGH in TRIAL...

Thank you Linda/Tim for this wonderful boy! Michelle great training!! and Diane/Whitney THANK YOU for letting me run baby dog in agility!!! ELI WON HIGH in TRIAL!!!!! so happy!!! we were up against a great handler Erica and her pup Prima!!!

Thank you PASA!!!! I now have gotten a HIT on all my pups!!!! :) so happy!!!!

Thank you Brett for trying to run Ms. Khezi!! love hanging out with Faith and Monica; and the pups Shimmy, Ms. Kitty, Quid & Ms. Joy!!!

Congratulations to all the HIT winners!!!! there were some AWESOME teams running this weekend!!!! oh not to be forgotten HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO MY CHILI DOG!!! He turned 13 years old on Saturday July 21!!!! he got CAKE!!!! Love my Big Red Roadster!!!!! Thank you Bev Rancstore you know how much i love this boy!!

